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As follow-on to my December 2007 Class Notes column, JERRY HALE sent an e-mail regarding MARK ANDERSEN.  “MARK’s memorial service was held on October 29th in an old Quaker Meeting Hall in West Chester, Pennsylvania, located amidst the beautiful farms near the Revolutionary War’s Brandywine Battlefield.  The leader of the Meeting was puzzled by MARK choosing their location for his service, but he and other members of the Meeting gladly hosted a full house of over 200 people.  The majority of those present were friends of MARK who worked with him at Chester County Social Services.  Others included his fiancé, brother, sister-in-law, and two nephews; the owner of the farm where he worked for 20 years; and a number of friends from the neighborhood.  ALAN and ANN VLACH, Mark McDermott (CGA ’67), and I were the only ones with Coast Guard connections.  MARK and ALAN left the Academy together and stayed in close contact over the years.  Mark McDermott lives nearby and saw the obituary in the paper.  Seeing the pictures on display and hearing the numerous eulogies let me know that the 60 year old MARK ANDERSEN was the same person I remember from our short acquaintance at CGA.  He was a handsome, outspoken, fun loving and caring person to the end.  There were many tears at his memorial.  I enjoyed visiting with ALAN and ANN at the reception after the service.  They live in the Bar Harbor area after a career in the high tech industry, having spent the last eight years running his parent’s motel in Maine.  ALAN reminded me that he and Myron Tethal (CGA ’70) were cousins, and we spoke of our mutual admiration and concern for Myron.  ANN took the photo of us.”  ALAN’s e-mail address is: avlach@hughes.net. 
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DAN ERSLAN (Dan@Erslan.com) also commented on MARK: “I can’t recall how long MARK ANDERSEN was my roommate at CGA; it was either a semester or two.  He also visited GAIL and me in Ohio a couple of times after he left the Academy.  Even though he and I lost touch about 25 years ago, I deeply mourn his passing.  I was only with the Class of ’69 for a year and a half, but I think of you all quite often.”

JIM and PATTI DOHERTY were in London in late October for the Royal Institute of Navigation meeting, where JIM was a keynote speaker.  While in England, they visited old haunts from their Coast Guard Activities Europe days (1976-1980) and found the house in Denham, Buckinghamshire, where they lived.  “Son Dan, our youngest, married Jia Stephens in Ochoa Rios, Jamaica.  The wedding was held on the beach on December 2, 2006.  Dan’s older brothers Michael and David, and Jia’s two older sisters were attendants.  Most of us made the celebration a long weekend of swimming and partying.  Dan and Jia went off to another part of the island for their honeymoon.”
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RON and MARIANNE GRETO proudly announce the arrival of their first grandchild in June.  Grandson Joseph Michael Greto lives nearby in Arlington so they get to enjoy time with him often.  RON and MARIANNE spent the week with the MINERS, SNYDERS, GRIFFITHS, BURKS, and FORDS in Grand Teton National Park in September for the class mini reunion.  HARRY and SHERRIE LORD joined the class trip for several of the activities.
DICK BURKE sent a photo of himself and BEKKI with their five grandchildren.  DICK is still working for AT&T and enjoying the challenges.  “I have a wide variety of responsibilities.  Right now I’m doing everything from Capital/Expense funds management, supplier management for a technology development contract, and data-mining with call detail records, to mentoring young engineers in program management and researching circuit trouble correlation to the characteristics of the underlying physical plant infrastructure.  I enjoy the variety and my boss appreciates my ability to multi-task on a wide spectrum of projects.  The only downside is that work takes away from time with my family.  Retirement is still about two years away…unless AT&T stock hits $60 before then.”
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PAUL and PATTI GARRITY celebrated the marriage of their youngest daughter Kristine to Tom O’Brien on September 8, 2007 in Sandwich, Massachusetts.  Also in the accompanying wedding photo are daughter Kathryn Aldrich and her husband Bob, son Kevin and daughter Madeline; and son Michael and his wife Jessica and sons Ryan and Brandon.  PAUL also noted: “Since we only had three couples interested in getting together for the class summer picnic on the Cape, we postponed the event.  Hopefully spring 2008 will provide an opportunity to get together.  In anticipation of our summer gathering, Jim Sylvester brought me the Class of 1969 flag that he found in the archives of the Alumni Association.  Since this flag has a Mystic Seaport logo patch attached to it, I’m guessing that it was presented to our class during the outing at Mystic Seaport during Swab Summer in 1965.  I’ll be happy to hold onto it until our 40th reunion in 2009.”
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GEORGE FLANIGAN works at MITRE in the DC Area as a project manager for IT projects.  He extended “spinning” (stationary bike training) to road cycling, logging over 1,000 miles during the summer and completing his first 100-mile ride.  CATHY continues as a quilter and also participates in bicycle events, including a weekend ride that conquered some giant hills in a 20-mile course.  Son Dave is at the John Hopkins Applied Physics Lab and received a second M.S. degree from John Hopkins University in Systems Engineering.  Son Sam is Deputy Director of Data Research at US News and World Report, working on the undergraduate and graduate school guidebooks.
JOHN MCBRYAN, my 3/C roommate, took a new career path in 2007 when he decided to become an Assistant Professor at Tennessee State University.  JOHN is teaching in the Department of Aeronautical and Industrial Engineering Technology, and his next challenge is to complete a PhD within six years.  He previously worked in the aircraft manufacturing business.  JOHN and CHRIS will remain in Franklin, Tennessee, where they have been living for the past five years.
